The Davis Group

Mark Ray Davis, CFP® Senior Advisor
Ray Davis, Financial Advisor

Myra Keith-Johnson, ChFC®

2795 E. Cottonwood Pkw Ste 600

Salt Lake City, UT 84121
801-365-0100

800-548-2205
thedavisgroup@RaymondJames.com

June 2017

Student Loan Debt: It Isn't Just for
Millennials

Expect the Unexpected: What to Do If
You Become Disabled

What is a funeral trust?
What is a pet trust?

RAYMOND JAMES®

The Davis Group

Trusted Advisors for Delta Pilots since 1987

Four Numbers You Need to Know Now
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1. Retirement plan contribution rate

What percentage of your salary are you
contributing to a retirement plan? Making
automatic contributions through an
employer-sponsored plan such as a 401(k) or
403(b) plan is an easy way to save for
retirement, but this out-of-sight, out-of-mind
approach may result in a disparity between
what you need to save and what you actually
are saving for retirement. Checking your
contribution rate and increasing it periodically
can help you stay on track toward your
retirement savings goal. .

Some employer retirement plans let you sign up
for automatic contribution rate increases each
year, which is a simple way to bump up the
percentage you're saving over time. In addition,
try to boost your contributions when you receive
a pay raise. Consider contributing at least
enough to receive the full company match (if
any) that your employer offers.

2. Credit score

When you apply for credit, such as a mortgage,
a car loan, or a credit card, your credit score is
one of the tools used by lenders to evaluate
your creditworthiness. Your score will likely
factor into the approval decision and affect the
terms and the interest rate you'll pay.

The most common credit score that creditors
consider is a FICO® Score, a three-digit
number that ranges from 300 to 850. This score
is based on a mathematical formula that uses
information contained in your credit report. In
general, the higher your score, the lower the
credit risk you pose.

Each of the three major credit reporting
agencies (Equifax, Experian, and TransUnion)
calculates FICO® scores using different
formulas, so you may want to check your
scores from all three (fees apply). It's also a
good idea to get a copy of your credit report at

least annually to check the accuracy of the
information upon which your credit score is
based. You're entitled to one free copy of your
credit report every 12 months from each of the
three credit reporting agencies. You can get
your copy by visiting annualcreditreport.com.

3. Debt-to-income ratio

Your debt-to-income ratio (DTI) is another
number that lenders may use when deciding
whether to offer you credit. A DTI that is too
high might mean that you are overextended.
Your DTl is calculated by adding up your major
monthly expenses and dividing that figure by
your gross monthly income. The result is
expressed as a percentage. For example, if
your monthly expenses total $2,200 and your
gross monthly income is $6,800, your DTl is
32%.

Lenders decide what DTls are acceptable,
based on the type of credit. For example,
mortgage lenders generally require a ratio of
36% or less for conventional mortgages and
43% or less for FHA mortgages when
considering overall expenses.

Once you know your DTI, you can take steps to
reduce it if necessary. For example, you may
be able to pay off a low-balance loan to remove
it from the calculation. You may also want to
avoid taking on new debt that might negatively
affect your DTI. Check with your lender if you
have any questions about acceptable DTIs or
what expenses are included in the calculation.

4. Net worth

One of the key big-picture numbers you should
know is your net worth, a snapshot of where
you stand financially. To calculate your net
worth, add up your assets (what you own) and
subtract your liabilities (what you owe). Once
you know your net worth, you can use it as a
baseline to measure financial progress.

Ideally, your net worth will grow over time as
you save more and pay down debt, at least until
retirement. If your net worth is stagnant or even
declining, then it might be time to make some
adjustments to target your financial goals, such
as trimming expenses or rethinking your
investment strategy.
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The intersection of student
loan debt and Social
Security benefits

Since 2001, the federal
government has collected
about $1.1 billion from Social
Security recipients to cover
unpaid federal student loans,
including $171 million in 2015
alone. During that time, the
number of Americans age 50
and older who have had their
Social Security benefits
reduced to pay defaulted
federal student loans has risen
440%.

Source: The Wall Street
Journal, Social Security
Checks Are Being Reduced for
Unpaid Student Debt,
December 20, 2016
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Student Loan Debt: It Isn't Just for Millennials

It's no secret that today's college graduates
face record amounts of debt. Approximately
68% of the graduating class of 2015 had
student loan debt, with an average debt of
$30,100 per borrower — a 4% increase from
2014 graduates.1

A student loan debt clock at finaid.org
estimates current outstanding student loan debt
— including both federal and private student
loans — at over $1.4 trillion. But it's not just
millennials who are racking up this debt.
According to the Consumer Financial Protection
Bureau (CFPB), although most student loan
borrowers are young adults between the ages
of 18 and 39, consumers age 60 and older are
the fastest-growing segment of the student loan
market.2

Rise of student debt among older
Americans

Between 2005 and 2015, the number of
individuals age 60 and older with student loan
debt quadrupled from about 700,000 to 2.8
million. The average amount of student loan
debt owed by these older borrowers also
increased from $12,100 to $23,500 over this
period.3

The reason for this trend is twofold: Borrowers
are carrying their own student loan debt later in
life (27% of cases), and they are taking out
loans to finance their children's and
grandchildren's college education (73% of
cases), either directly or by co-signing a loan
with the student as the primary borrower.4
Under the federal government's Direct Stafford
Loan program, the maximum amount that
undergraduate students can borrow over four
years is $27,000 — an amount that is often
inadequate to meet the full cost of college. This
limit causes many parents to turn to private
student loans, which generally require a
co-signer or co-borrower, who is then held
responsible for repaying the loan along with the
student, who is the primary borrower. The
CFPB estimates that 57% of all individuals who
are co-signers are age 55 and older.5

What's at stake

The increasing student loan debt burden of
older Americans has serious implications for
their financial security. In 2015, 37% of federal
student loan borrowers age 65 and older were
in default on their loans.6 Unfortunately for
these individuals, federal student loans
generally cannot be discharged in bankruptcy,
and Uncle Sam can and will get its money — the
government is authorized to withhold a portion
of a borrower's tax refund or Social Security
benefits to collect on the debt. (By contrast,

private student loan lenders cannot intercept
tax refunds or Social Security benefits to collect
any amounts owed to them.)

The CFPB also found that older Americans with
student loans (federal or private) have saved
less for retirement and often forgo necessary
medical care at a higher rate than individuals
without student loans.? It all adds up to a tough
situation for older Americans, whose income
stream is typically ramping down, not up, unlike
their younger counterparts.

Think before you borrow

Since the majority of older Americans are
incurring student loan debt to finance a child's
or grandchild's college education, how much is
too much to borrow? It's different for every
family, but one general guideline is that a
student's overall debt shouldn't be more than
his or her projected annual starting salary,
which in turn often depends on the student's
major and job prospects. But this is just a
guideline. Many variables can impact a
borrower's ability to pay back loans, and many
families have been burned by borrowing
amounts that may have seemed reasonable at
first glance but now, in reality, are not.

A recent survey found that 57% of millennials
regret how much they borrowed for college.8
This doesn't mean they regretted going to
college or borrowing at all, but it suggests that it
would be wise to carefully consider the amount
of any loans you or your child take out for
college. Establish a conservative borrowing
amount, and then try to borrow even less.

If the numbers don't add up, students can
reduce the cost of college by choosing a less
expensive school, living at home or becoming a
resident assistant (RA) to save on room costs,
or graduating in three years instead of four.

1 The Institute for College Access & Success,
Student Debt and the Class of 2015, October 2016

2-7 Consumer Financial Protection Bureau, Snapshot
of Older Consumers and Student Loan Debt, January
2017

8 Journal of Financial Planning, September 2016
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About 20% of Americans

live with a disability, and
one in four of today's
20-year-olds will become
disabled before retiring.

Source: SSA, Disability
Facts, 2017

The average age of SSDI
recipients in 2015 was 54.

Source: Fast Facts and
Figures About Social
Security, 2016
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Expect the Unexpected: What to Do If You Become Disabled

In a recent survey, 46% of retirees said they
retired earlier than planned, and not necessarily
because they chose to do so. In fact, many said
they had to leave the workforce early because
of health issues or a disability.*

Although you may be healthy and financially
stable now, an unexpected diagnosis or injury
could significantly derail your life plans. Would
you know what to do, financially speaking, if
you suddenly became disabled? Now may be a
good time to familiarize yourself with the
following information, before an emergency
arises.

Understand any employer-sponsored
benefits you may have

Disability insurance pays a benefit that replaces
a percentage of your pay for a designated
period of time. Through your employer, you
may have access to both short- and long-term
disability insurance. If your employer offers
disability insurance, be sure to fully understand
how the plan works. Review your plan's
Summary Plan Description carefully to
determine how to apply for benefits should you
need them, and what you will need to provide
for proof of disability.

Short-term disability protection typically covers
a period of up to six months, while long-term
disability coverage generally lasts for the length
of the disability or until retirement. Your plan
may offer basic coverage paid by your
employer and a possible "buy-up" option that
allows you to purchase additional coverage.

According to the Bureau of Labor Statistics,
40% of private industry workers have access to
short-term disability insurance through their
employers, while 33% have access to long-term
coverage. For both types of plans, the median
replacement amount is about 60% of pay, with
most subject to maximum limits.2

Consider a supplemental safety net

If you do not have access to disability insurance
through your employer, it might be wise to
investigate other options. It may be possible to
purchase both short- and long-term group
disability policies through membership in a
professional organization or association.
Individual policies are also available from
private insurers.

You can purchase policies that cover you for
life, until age 65, or for shorter periods such as
two or five years. An individual policy will
remain in force as long as you pay the
premiums. Because many disabilities do not
result in a complete inability to work, some
policies offer a rider that will pay you partial
benefits if you are able to work part-time.

Most insurance policies have a waiting period
(known as the "elimination period") before you
can begin receiving benefits. For private
insurance policies, this period can be anywhere
from 30 to 365 days. Group policies
(particularly through your employer) typically
have shorter waiting periods than private
policies. Disability insurance premiums paid
with after-tax dollars will generally result in
tax-free disability benefits. On the other hand, if
your premiums are paid with pre-tax dollars,
typically through your employer, your benefit
payments may be taxable.

Review the Social Security disability
process

The Social Security Administration (SSA) pays
disability benefits through two programs: the
Social Security Disability Insurance (SSDI)
program and the Supplemental Security Income
(SSI) program. SSDI pays benefits to people
who cannot work due to a disability that is
expected to last at least one year or result in
death, and it's only intended to help such
individuals make ends meet. Consider that the
average monthly benefit in January 2017 was
just $1,171.

In order to receive SSDI, you must meet strict
criteria for your disability. You must also meet
requirements for how recently and how long
you have worked. Meeting the medical criteria
is difficult; in fact, according to the National
Organization of Social Security Claimants'
Representatives (NOSSCR), about two-thirds
of initial SSDI applications are denied on their
first submission. Denials can be appealed
within 60 days of receipt of the notice.3

The application process can take up to five
months, so it is advisable to apply for SSDI as
soon as you become disabled. If your
application is approved, benefits begin in the
month following the six-month anniversary of
your date of disability (as recorded by the SSA
in your approval letter). Eligible family members
may also be able to collect additional payments
of up to 50% of your benefit amount.

SSlis a separate program, based on income
needs of the aged, blind, or disabled. You can
apply to both SSI and SSDI at the same time.

For more information, visit the Social Security
Disability Benefits website at ssa.gov, where
you will also find a link to information on the SSI
program.

12016 Retirement Confidence Survey, Employee
Benefit Research Institute

2 Bureau of Labor Statistics,
National Compensation Survey, 2016

3 NOSSCR web site, accessed March 2017
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This information, developed by an
independent third party, has been obtained
from sources considered to be reliable, but
Raymond James Financial Services, Inc.
does not guarantee that the foregoing
material is accurate or complete. This
information is not a complete summary or
statement of all available data necessary for
making an investment decision and does not
constitute a recommendation. The
information contained in this report does not
purport to be a complete description of the
securities, markets, or developments referred
to in this material. This information is not
intended as a solicitation or an offer to buy or
sell any security referred to herein.
Investments mentioned may not be suitable
for all investors. The material is general in
nature. Past performance may not be
indicative of future results. Raymond James
Financial Services, Inc. does not provide
advice on tax, legal or mortgage issues.
These matters should be discussed with the
appropriate professional.

Securities offered through Raymond James
Financial Services, Inc., member
FINRA/SIPC, an independent broker/dealer,
and are not insured by FDIC, NCUA or any
other government agency, are not deposits or
obligations of the financial institution, are not
guaranteed by the financial institution, and
are subject to risks, including the possible
loss of principal.
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A funeral trust is an
arrangement entered into with
a provider of funeral or burial
services. Prepaying funeral

52 expenses may allow you to
"lock in" costs for future funeral or burial
services at an agreed-upon price. The funeral
home sometimes serves as trustee (manager of
trust assets), and you usually fund the trust with
cash, bonds, or life insurance. A revocable
funeral trust can be changed and revoked by
you at any time. An irrevocable trust can't be
changed or revoked, and you generally can't
get your money out except to pay for funeral
services.

Irrevocable funeral trusts may also help you
qualify for long-term care benefits through
Medicaid. For example, these trusts may be
funded with assets that would otherwise be
countable resources for Medicaid (i.e., included
in determining Medicaid eligibility). They are
often sold through insurance companies, in
which case they are typically funded with life
insurance. And you can fund the funeral trust
right before entering the nursing home — there's
no "look-back" period for these transfers, unlike
the case with certain other transfers that can

What is a pet trust?
A pet trust is an arrangement
, to provide for the care and
@- ' financial support of your pet(s)
W& upon your disability or death.
; ~ You fund the trust with
property or cash that can be used to provide for
your pet based on your instructions in the trust
document.

Your pet trust should name a trustee who will
carry out your instructions for the care of your
pet, including handling and disbursement of
trust funds and turning your pet over to the
person or entity you designate to serve as your
pet's caregiver. The trustee and caregiver could
be the same person or entity.

As with most trusts, you can create your pet
trust while you're alive (an inter vivos or living
trust) or at your death through your will (a
testamentary trust). In either case, you can
generally change the terms of your pet trust at
any time during your lifetime to accommodate
changing circumstances. If you create an inter
vivos trust, you can fund it with cash or property
either during your life (needed if the trust is to
care for your pet if you become incapacitated)
or at your death through your will. A
testamentary trust is only funded after you die.

What is a funeral trust?

cause a delay in the start of Medicaid benefits.

Another advantage of funding your trust with life
insurance is that the trust will have no taxable
income to report, because life insurance cash
values grow tax deferred. Otherwise, income
from trust assets may be taxed to you as the
grantor of the trust, unless the trustee elects to
treat the trust as a qualified funeral trust by
filing Form 1041-QFT with the IRS, in which
case trust income is taxed to the trust.

But what happens if you want to change funeral
homes, or the facility you selected goes out of
business? Does your irrevocable trust allow you
to change beneficiaries (e.g., funeral homes)?
Are trust funds protected from creditors of the
funeral home? State laws regulating prepaid
funeral trusts often require funeral homes to
keep trust assets separate from their own
business assets, keeping them safe from
funeral home creditors. And most irrevocable
trusts are transferable to another funeral home
should the initial business fail or you change
funeral homes.

There are expenses associated with the
creation of a trust and the purchase of life
insurance, and benefits are not guaranteed.

Some of the instructions to consider for your
pet trust include: provisions for food and diet,
daily routines, toys, medical care and grooming,
how the trustee or caregiver is to document
expenditures for reimbursement, whether the
trust will insure the caregiver for any injuries or
claims caused by your pet, and the disposition
of your pet's remains.

You may also want to name a person or
organization to take your pet should your trust
run out of funds. Also consider naming a
remainder beneficiary to receive any funds or
property remaining in the trust after your pet
dies.

A potential problem arises if your pet is
expected to live for more than 21 years after
your death. That's because, in many states, the
"rule against perpetuities" forbids a trust from
lasting beyond a certain period of time, usually
21 years after the death of an identified person.
However, almost every state has laws relating
to pet trusts that address this issue in particular
and allow for the continued maintenance of the
trust, even if its terms would otherwise violate
the rule.

Note that there are costs and expenses
associated with the creation of a trust.
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